Jeffrey LeBlanc 123 Miner Rd Saunderstown, RI 02874

February 24, 2025

Rhode Island State House House Health and Human Services 82 Smith St, Providence, RI 02903

Subject: Support of Bill H-5351

Dear Rhode Island State Legislature,

I am writing to express my strong support for the proposed bill, **Bill H-5351**. This bill will positively impact local Medical Spas and aesthetic medicine, a business that I have been a long-time landlord for and had a very positive experience with. As a resident, landlord, and business owner in Rhode Island, I believe in cultivating local business, this bill accomplishes that.

By supporting this bill, you will help medical spas operate in a safe, regulated environment that fosters trust between the business and its clients and ensure that quality services are provided by licensed and qualified professionals. I urge you to consider the importance of supporting medical spas and vote in favor of this bill. Your decision will have a positive impact on local businesses, healthcare accessibility, and community health overall.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please feel free to contact me if you need any further information or clarification.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey LeBlanc

jleblanc@towertitle.com

401-924-3939